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Message from…. 
The President 

 
 

 

WOW! I don’t know any other way to put it! March and April have been extremely 

exciting, busy and a sign of what’s in store for the future. We’ve had breakfasts, a fish 

fry, a St. Patty’s Day celebration, a Mexican luncheon, and other events. If you look at 

the calendar, it’s pretty much full, however, in absence of being able to add an 8th day 

in each week, let’s not forget that the pavilion is also open and available for daytime or 

nighttime use. 

 
As the annual snowbird migration to the north begins, we wish our friends a safe 

journey home with the excitement and expectation of their return. Meanwhile, here in 

the village, we will continue to see many exciting events throughout the summer season 

to keep our year-round residents busy. Currently, we look forward to the Kentucky Derby 

party and celebration, our annual Memorial Day service and cookout, our 4th of July 

celebration, regular cookouts at the pavilion and maybe even an occasional Karaoke 

party or two. Now that we no longer have a mosquito problem, the pavilion is OPEN and 

available for evening gatherings, parties, and cookouts. 

 
In the meantime, upon the return of our northern friends, we anticipate a Halloween 

party in October, and multiple events in November and December, including the annual 

Harvest dance and New Year’s Eve party. Currently, we have our band booked for 

NYE  and for the Harvest Dance. Those major events are already in the planning stage; 

however, hosts are desperately needed. Remember, the “host” job is simply the 

planning and coordinating of the event and the “host” is NOT expected to do all the 

work. There are always many, many volunteers available to assist and the BOD is here 

for the necessary funding and support. In order for all of these events to move forward 

and be successful, we need leaders to step up and assist. 

 
Finally, the last meeting of the BOD will be May 3rd and the HOA General Membership 

meeting is May 10th. For all of you new residents, the BOD and HOA generally take 

vacation and reconvene in September, however, the fun and excitement through the 

summer continues. 

 
CHECK Facebook and READ the “GATOR TALES” for updated and new events and 

remember constructive criticism and new ideas are always welcome. 

 

 
  Clark 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM LHV MANAGEMENT 
 
 

Spring has sprung. We recognize our obligation to all residents to maintain the high quality of 
your community and to protect your investment by enforcing the guidelines. This being said, 
we are asking all residents to please take a look around your property, making sure to check 
if your home, carport, roof, and lamp posts are cleaned and not green. We also request you 
check your carports, patios, and the rear of your homes to make sure they are cleared of any 
clutter and debris. Your lawns and flower beds should also be mulched and maintained 
accordingly. Starting in May we will be checking all homes for maintenance issues.  At that 
time we will be sending letters asking those home owners who have violations for their 
cooperation in taking care of any issues they may have with their property. There are several 
homes in the community that do need to be addressed.  
 
We are told many times from prospective residents looking to purchase here, of how much 
pride in ownership our residents take in maintaining their property. We thank you for your 
cooperation in helping us keep a beautiful community. 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
James and Connie Moran 
198 Glen Este Blvd. 
Residents since February 1, 2022 
 

Jim and Connie were married October 9, 2010  
In Chelsea City, MI.  Jim and Connie had each been 
married 40+ years until both spouses passed. They met 
when Connie moved to the same street as Jim.  Connie 
invited Jim for coffee where their friendship began. 
They found that they complemented each other. After 
approximately 5 years they decided to marry. Between 
them they have 6 children (4 girls and 2 boys), 17 
grandchildren and 7 great-grandchildren.  They have a 
“German Yorkie” named Bella Muffin.  The rest of the 
family still live in MI. Jim and Connie will be “snowbirds” 
and plan to return in November.  
 
 

Both Connie & Jim sold their individual homes and 
began looking for “their home”.  While searching the 
internet they found their 3-story dream home on a lake. 
They had a pontoon boat and a tiki hut.  Camping was 
an activity that Connie enjoyed even while a widow. 
Three girlfriends taught her how to tow and hook up 
her camper. After they were married Jim gave camping 
a try and since then have purchased a new camper.  
They keep it on a seasonal site at “Grass Lake” in MI. 
They both love to dance especially round and square 
dancing. They would like to start a group if any 
residents would be interested.  
 

Cruising is one of Jim & Connie’s passions. They took a 
cruise to Hawaii for their Honeymoon on the Carnival 
Miracle and had the chance to dance every night. They 
are platinum members on Carnival. They also have 
travelled to the Holy Land and would love to go again.  
 

Jim and Connie have been missionaries to Costa Rica. 
Connie cooked and talked with the homeless and Jim 
helped build homes. They also make “Angel Bags”.  
They put $10.00 in cash, socks and always a “God bless 
you “in each bag. They also would be willing to talk with 
anyone who lost a spouse, as they have both been 
through the loss and would love to help.  
 

Jim owned a machine shop for 30 years and remembers 
working 120 hours a week.  
Connie worked for McDonalds for 15 years, she was 
responsible for planning parties, tours and decorating. 
She retired at 62 to babysit her grandchildren.  Connie 
later became a nanny for twins that were 5 months old.  
 

They first came to FL towing their camper, which soon 
became a chore. Jim & Connie decided to purchase a 
home.  They had an 850 sq ft home at “Tropical Palms”. 
When that became too small, they went to Palm Harbor 
to choose a home.  While still at the Palm Harbor Office 
they said, now to find a place for the home.  The Palm 
Harbor salesperson suggested Lake Hammock Village, 
she said that is where she would retire. They both love 
the community and commented how friendly everyone 
has been. Jim & Connie said this is the best place to live.  
 

They have since bought 3-wheel bicycles which is a new 
activity for them.  They enjoy taking their golf cart for 
rides around Lake Hammock. 
They are Looking forward to dances at the club house 
and have enjoyed the activities they have attended.  Jim 
& Connie have signed up to be part of “CAP” patrol. 
    
Connie wants to thank Shirley Smith for her 
extraordinary help in reacquainting her to quilting.  
 

Please stop and say hello, Jim says “they don’t bite!”, 
Jim also says “GO SPARTANS” 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Dan & Kathy Deuel 
194 Glen Este Blvd. 
Residents since 2007 
 
Dan and Kathy were raised in Apalachin, NY and were 
married there in 1969 and have been married 53 years. 
They have two children one daughter Karen and one 
son Dan Jr.  Dan and Kathy have 4 grandchildren and 
have 2 1/2 great grandchildren.  
 

Dan and Kathy located to Lake Hammock Village and 
liked how clean the park was and how friendly everyone 
was. Dan said it felt like Mayberry! 
 

Dan was employed by IBM and was transferred to 
another IBM facility in North Carolina.  He worked on a 
“Federal System” which was a government project for 
the Space Program. After being employed 30 years for 
IBM he concluded his employment as an engineer. Dan 
had always wanted to drive a truck tractor trailer which 
he began after his first career. Dan also received a “Safe 
Driver Award” for driving over 2 million miles without 
an accident.  Dan was only able to get home once a 
month so during the summer Kathy would ride with Dan 
traveling across the USA and Canada. Kathy said she 
saw a whole different lifestyle and how other people 
live. They once ate at a diner with a dirt floor.  
 

While living in North Carolina, their daughter Karen 
worked for NASCAR.  Dan and Kathy were able to 
experience NASCAR in a whole new way.   They had 
tickets to all the races, were able to be in the pit and 
were able to meet many race car drivers. Dan and Kathy 
were invited to many parties and treated to many 
functions. They met Charlie Daniels had pictures taken 
and in all had many memorable adventures.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kathy raised their family and worked at the middle 
school in the cafeteria as a “Lunch Lady”. She served 
1,000 pieces of pizza on Pizza Friday. They relocated to 
Florida, wanting to get away from the icy weather. She 
began working at the old Cypress Gardens.  Kathy 
worked for special events such as banquets and 
providing food for the stars that performed there. She 
continued to work there until they closed the park. 
Kathy later on went to work at McDonalds in Dundee 
and retiring in 2020.  
 

Dan and Kathy both have survived grave medical 
conditions. Dan had stage 4 cancer.  Using experimental 
treatments his doctor saved his life. Recently he has 
undergone heart surgeries and is now feeling great.  
 

Kathy has also had her share of medical problems. She 
had a brain surgery to remove a rather large tumor that 
resulted in receiving a metal plate. Kathy was in ICU for 
3 days having a nurse 24 hrs a day.  Kathy was released 
after her stay in ICU. Kathy and Dan thank Tampa Bay 
Hospital for the care and medical treatment received.   
 

Daily, you will find Dan and friends having driveway 
morning coffee. They attend “Old Farts University”. 
Having received diplomas in “Driveway Philosophy”.  
Dan loves playing billiards and was a HS wrestler.  
 

Kathy loves to cook, baking, decorating, and playing 
dominos.  Kathy loves gardening, as you can see when 
going pass their home. She loves to walk, and you will 
see her several times a day walking.  
 

Both Dan and Kathy love helping people. They help at 
the club house when ever needed. They also enjoy 
attending the parties. They enjoy “Fun Fridays” which 
includes, a visit to Starbucks, people watching and field 
trips.  Dan and Kathy enjoy playing cards and are 
involved with numerous groups.  
 
 



 
ACTIVITIES CHAIRS 

 
Birthdays/Anniversaries- Dona Rawson (863)547-
9326 
Breakfast Out: Marge Love (815)978-7427 
Bus Trips: Joanne Marko 438-5011 
Activities/Entertainment: Terry Hofer-(847)845-
8172 
Ladies’ Lunches: Marie Combs 438-6643 
Park Breakfast: Maria Combs 438-6643 / Karen 
Wilson 353-2275. 
Memorial: Dona Rawson – 863-547-9326(Wreaths) 
Dining Out:  
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

All newsletters can be viewed in color on the website @ 
www.floridacommunities.com (click on Lake Hammock @ 
bottom of page). 
 
Just a reminder, any information for the Gator Tales needs to 
be submitted to me by the 20th of each month.  There is a 
Blue box outside my door, you can drop your stuff, or you can 
send it to the email below.  If you need a flyer done, I need 
the information by the 15th so I can do it and get it approved 
and back to me by the 20th.  If you have any questions about 
the Gator Tales, please contact Shelly Shaffer at 910-624-
8925 or (shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com).  We are always 
looking for new ideas and way to improve our community 

paper. 
                                   Gator Tales Staff 

Shelly Shaffer, Editor 
58 Sargent St. 

shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com 
 

Joyce Middleton, Asst. Editor 
50 Sargent St.  

Middletonj33844@gmail.com 
 

Andy & Nancy Belski 
Richard & Marion Spiegel 

 

                              ANNOUNCMENTS: 

Diabetes Support Group 
Brainstorming Session #5 

TOPIC: Meters and Medical Devices 
If this is your first time coming to the group, you 

are welcome! 
LHV Clubhouse – Wed. March 2nd 7 pm 

RSVP: 
Maureen Hatfield – (617) 874-7755 

Diabetes Daily Peer Mentor 

 

           

 
 
 
 
 
 

PAINT CLASSES 
 

 Our paint classes are back in full swing. They will be 
held the first Wednesday of every month at the 
clubhouse from 1:00 - 3:00. We try to have just 2 people 
per table to help with some social distancing and masks 
are requested for those who have not received their 
vaccine. The price is the same, $20 per person with all 
supplies and instructions provided by our instructor, 
Sherri. 
 
If you want to attend it’s helpful to let me or Shelly know 
- just so we make sure Sherri has enough supplies. But 
please come even if you forget to let us know. We 
usually always have room. Come join us for some fun 
and visiting. 
 
Joyce  330-323-2247 
Shelly  910-624-8925 
 
                          

Birthday and Anniversary Celebrations 
Sponsored by: Dona Rawson, Sharyl Graham,  

                                   Audrey Gioiosa 
 

Will be celebrating on the 3rd Sunday of each month at 
6:30 pm 

 We will also have Trivia during the celebration. 
Come join us! 

 

BINGO 

NEW HOURS 
 
Start 6:00 pm 
Stop Selling: 5:45 pm 
Doors Open: 4:30 pm 
 
Hotdogs, Specialty Sandwiches, and homemade 
desserts.   
  
Don't cook on Monday night, let us do the cooking for 
you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.floridacommunities.com/
mailto:shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com
mailto:shelly.shaffer81@yahoo.com
mailto:Middletonj33844@gmail.com


 
 
Attention Single Ladies 
 
 We are now called:  SWIM CLUB 
 
Please text Jeanne Blicker if interested. 

(203)915-1357 
 
 
 

LIBRARY 
 

We want to thank everyone for the books for our 
library. 
Would like to ask that when you bring a book back, 
please leave them in the material basket. We 
would like to put them away. 

The Librarians   
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are New Resident Phone Directory’s at the 
office. Come by and pick one up during business 
hours if you do not have one. 
 
Thank you, 
Phil 
 
 
 
 
It has been reported that water faucets in the 
restrooms of the clubhouse are being left on, as 
well as the lights and ceiling fans. Please, after 
each use of the facilities, designate someone to 
check and make sure everything is turned off. 
Thank you. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
            A Fresh Start for LHV Sassy Stitchers 

 
Lake Hammock ‘s sewing group will be meeting the 2nd 
and 4th Tuesday of each month at 1:00 in the clubhouse. 
Anyone who sews, wants to learn to sew, works with yarn 
or would like to help with projects is welcome to 
participate. The plan is to be an “open sew” where you 
can work on projects for charity or on your own projects. 
Share your tips and tricks with others and pick up some 
new skills. Most of all, let’s have some fun together! 
 

Bring your sewing machine or crafting supplies and 
material for a project if you have one. I will provide irons 
and cutting mats to share and some extension cords, but 
if you have an extension cord to bring that would be 
helpful. 
 
If anyone has a relationship with an organization in need 
of handmade items (hospitals, schools, cancer centers, 
shelters, or groups) please ask them what they need and 
bring that information. If you want to learn how to sew a 
project you want to do, come over and let us know so we 
can get you started. 
 
Thanks to all my sassy stitching friends! 

 
 
Shirley Smith 708-828-3557 
  



 
 
 

MAY BIRTHDAY’S 
 
 

1st Richard Gould 

 Jim Townsend 

2nd Ralph Fish 

3rd Hacy Wright 

5th  Cindy Campbell 

6th Joan Mitchell 

 Sybil Davidson 

7th Peter Morlock 

 Brenda Martell 

8th Audrey Gioiosa 

11th       Dicla Godfrey 

12th Pete Howerton 

13th Teresa Cross 

14th Debra Kemp 

15th Marsha Morlock 

16th Glen Loy 

17th Viola Munford 

 Penny Rosetter 

19th Leon Martin 

20th Gary Waybill 

21st Sonja McLeod 

22nd Lloyd Larry 

23rd Teresa Bellrose 

 Robert Carwright  

24th Tammy Wilson 

29th Bill Larmon 

30th Bill Lyon 

 

  

 
 

 
 
 

MAY ANNIVERSARY’S 
               

4th Chuck & Terry Hofer 

6th Paul & Georgette Chadwick 

 Don & Sandy Nolan 

12th Andy & Nancy Belski 
17th Jerry & Terri Cruz 
19th Antonio Matos & Wanda Soto 
20th John & Debbie Stump 
26th David & Sue Smith 
27th Leon & Linda Martin 
 
 

(If you are a new resident, please feel free to 
contact Dona Rawson with your birthdays and 
anniversaries so she can put you on her list and if 
any of the above information is incorrect, please let 
Dona Rawson know 863-547-9326) 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

                    FOOD BANK 
 

“Whoever is kind to the poor lends to the 
Lord, and He will reward them for what 
they have done.” 
Proverbs 19:17 
 
Non-perishable items can be left in the clubhouse at 
any time. You can find the bin in the back room. If 
you are unable to bring them yourself, please call or 
send a text and we will pick them up. The items are 
brought to “The House Blest”, a non-profit food 
pantry on Second Street in Haines City. This 
charitable organization was founded in 2008 and 
serves our community here in Haines City. 
Thank you for your support! 
Sharyl and Dave Graham 
 
  

 
God bless you, 

Sharyl and Dave Graham 

603-915-1757 

         
   
 
I would like to thank Bill Lyon and Greg Blackman for 
constructing the foundation for the new shed next to the 
clubhouse. Thank You, Joice Smith 
 
 
 
                            
 
                              
 
                    
 
 
 
 

     
 

Walter Hutchinson - Hospital 
 
                     

 
 

 
 

Judy St-Denis – Brother Passed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please call if you know of a resident that has been ill 
or hospitalized so that Carol can send Get Well 
cards. 

 

Carol Gould 

Sunshine Committee 

863-422-5902 

 

 

 



Law Enforcement Appreciation Breakfast

In honor of National Police Week, we will be having a community
breakfast on Saturday, May 14, 2022.

Time: 0800 - 1030 Hrs

Menu will consist of eggs, bacon, sausage, hashbrowns, biscuits
and gravy, coffee and juice.

Sworn and uniformed personnel from the Polk County Sheriff’s
Dept, Haines City PD, Davenport PD and local FHP officers will

be invited.

Come join us for breakfast and show your support for our local
law enforcement officers.

Cost: $4.00 HOA Members
$6.00 Non - HOA



Please join us as we remember those that have

paid the ultimate sacrifice for our freedoms.

May 30th, 2022

Lake Hammock Village Clubhouse

Service : 11:00 AM

Cookout: 12:00 PM

Hosted by: Lake Hammock BOD

Menu:

Hotdogs

Hamburgers

Baked  Beans

Potato Salad

Cake



Hurricane Season Planning Update:           

Emergency Preparedness Team Plans                                           

Open House for Residents                                                      
by                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

The HOA Emergency Preparedness Team (EPT)                                                                                                                                
The HOA Emergency Preparedness Team met on April 7th to begin planning for the upcoming hurricane season 
which begins on June 1st and runs until the end of November. 

At the meeting the Team reviewed the Zone Plan it developed. This plan has been reviewed in articles, posted 

on our Bulletin Board, and included in last year’s information packets. Team members agreed this has worked 
well and will be used once again this year. 

The plan includes eight Zones of about 25-30 homes. Each Zone will have several volunteers assigned to it. The 
Zone coverage was changed slightly. The following is the new list of Zone Volunteers*: 

Zone 1:          Wanda & Art Stanley; Brin & Bob McDonald                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Zone 2:          Sharyl & Dave Graham; Terry Cruz                                                                                                           
Zone 3:          Deb & Gary Devore                                                                                                                                                           
Zone 4:          Jerry Smith; Gary Stanley                                                                                                                                                            

Zone 5:          Darlene & Bill Davis; Pamela Leland                                                                                                                                   

Zone 6:          Lori Johnsen; Jeff Hunt; Joyce Middleton                                                                                                                           

Zone 7:          Dona & David Rawson                                                                                                                                                                  

Zone 8:          Helen & David Hurr; Dan Deuel 

* Others available if necessary; Additional Volunteers are welcome!                                                                                   
“Floaters” are available to help in any zone:  Matt Rice; Dave Graham; others if needed    

TEAM OPEN HOUSE PLANNED:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

The Team is holding an informal Open House on Wednesday, June 1st from 1:00PM to 5:00PM at the 

clubhouse. Be sure to mark this on your calendar. This is for everyone, whether you are a Snowbird or full-time 
resident. We hope you will come. Light refreshments will be available.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

This is an opportunity to: 

➢ Meet Team Members in an informal setting 
➢ Learn about the LHV HOA Hurricane Coverage Zones 
➢ Talk with the Zone Coordinator(s) for your area 
➢ Ask questions to Team Members 
➢ Learn about the resources available to all residents – written materials and other information 
➢ Learn about the Polk County Special Needs Program and how it may apply to you. If interested, Team 

Members can assist you in the registration process which just takes a few minutes 
➢ Learn how planning ahead and being prepared can maximize your safety in the event of a sudden storm 
➢ Consider discussing a Hurricane Plan. You are not alone. Team Members are there to help you through 

all aspects of this process. 
➢ Learn about factors to consider in making a decision regarding evacuation – leaving before a hurricane 

hits – what to consider, etc. 
➢ Other information we are able to provide.  



 

Meanwhile, the Team will meet again on April 21st. (Note: this article is submitted prior to that date to meet the 

deadline of the 20th so we can only report the main items on the list). 

On the 21st the Team will use the first part of the meeting to review the radios obtained last year for use in 
emergencies. Team members need to familiarize themselves with use of these. 

We continue to be in contact with the County Emergency Operations eOffice and other providers to obtain shelter 
maps and other information for all residents. At present the plan is to distribute an ‘Information Packet’ to everyone 
through the Zone Coordinators. Contents of the packet will depend on the information available, and the Team will 
consider adding and copying additional materials if necessary. 

The Team will meet again in late April to review progress. 

Remember to check our billboard in the Clubhouse for information. We are trying to update this on a regular basis. 

2022 HOA Emergency Preparedness Team Members:                                                                                                                                            
Lori Johnsen, Brin & Bob McDonald, Joyce Middleton, Deb & Gary Devore, Dona & David Rawson, Helen & 
David Hurr, Wanda & Art Stanley, Kathy & Dan Deuel, Matt Rice, Pamela Leland, Shelly Shaffer, Jerry Sibila, 
Jerry Smith, Darlene & Bill Davis, Gary Stanley, Sharyl & Dave Graham. 

For further information contact Dave Graham at (603) 915-1368 or davemg1@outlook.com                                                                    

or talk to one of our members listed above 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:davemg1@outlook.com


HOA Emergency Preparedness Team 

2022 LHV Zone Map & Volunteer Listing * 

 

 

 

Zone Volunteers:  

Zone 1:          Wanda & Art Stanley; Brin & Bob McDonald 

Zone 2:          Sharyl & Dave Graham; Terry Cruz 

Zone 3:          Deb & Gary Devore 

Zone 4:          Jerry Smith; Gary Stanley 

Zone 5:          Darlene & Bill Davis; Pamela Leland   

Zone 6:          Lori Johnsen; Jeff Hunt; Joyce Middleton 

Zone 7:          Dona & David Rawson 

Zone 8:          Helen & David Hurr; Dan Deuel 

* Others available if necessary 

** “Floaters” -  available to help in any zone:  Matt Rice; Dave Graham; others if needed                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Additional Volunteers are welcome! 

Contact:      Dave Graham at (603) 915-1368 or davemg1@outlook.com 

Zone 1 

Zone 2 

Zone 3 

Zone 5 

Zone 6 

Zone 8 Zone 7 

Zone 4 

 



 
Emergency Preparedness Committee 

Presents our First 
Open House 

 

  

WHEN: Wednesday, June 1st 

   1:00 – 5:00 PM (come any time) 

WHERE: Lake Hammock Village Clubhouse 

        AGENDA:  Meet your Zone Representatives 

      Discuss any needs or Assistance  

      

NOTE:   Additional pamphlets and information will be available.  Bring your 

questions and let us assist you now, so you are prepared.  

  

   

 

Light refreshments will be served from your HOA – Come join us!! 

 



The Hurricane Hunters, Lakeland Florida 

With Hurricane season quickly approaching (officially starts on June 1, 2022) many Floridians do not know of the NOAA 

(National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration) assets based right here at Polk county’s Lakeland Linder airport. The 

NOAA Aircraft Operations Center in Lakeland is home to many of  the Hurricane Hunter’s aircraft, including 2 heavily 

instrumented WP-30 Orion 4 engine turboprops that have the ability to penetrate the storms at various altitudes, scan with 

tail/body mounted Doppler radar antennas, deploy dropsonde sensors, and record various meteorological data. This data is 

then forwarded to the National Hurricane Center in Miami Florida to enhance storm forecasts that we all receive. These 2 

planes have been nicknamed “Miss Piggy” and “Kermit” (with permission from Jim Henson Productions). These aircraft are 

typically manned by an off staff of 20+, including 3 NOAA Corps pilots, engineers, and meteorologists. Recently NOAA has also 

started testing the ability to launch long range sensing drones into the storm to observe lower altitude conditions. During an 

active storm, the P-3 Orion’s will take turns flying into the storms with Air Force Reserve C-130’s stationed at Keesler AFB in 

Mississippi.  

While talking with the NOAA  staff at Sun and Fun on March 9, 2022, one pilot stated that one of the P-3’s was in Guam, as it 

is still storm season in the southern hemisphere, and the other P-3 is undergoing upgrades out of state. Crews will be 

returning both aircraft to Lakeland in early May prior to the start of the US Hurricane season. The NOAA operations center 

also uses a Gulfstream IVP jet aircraft (nickname Gonzo) to provide high altitude data, as well as several other aircraft to 

provide additional information and storm damage reconnaissance. The NOAA group was originally stationed at MacDill AFB in 

Tampa, and then moved to the new facility in Lakeland in 2017.  

Jerry Smith 





Taco Bar 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 The Servers       Beverages of Choice 

 

 

 



Paint Class Fun 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us the 

1st Wednesday of  

Every month 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Spring Fling Lunch and Music 

 

 

Fixins for  

Hamburgers & Hot Dogs 

Potato Salad 

Desert: 

Ice Cream Sundaes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Easter Parade 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT                                                                                                  

EASTER 

BONNETS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT 

DECORATIONS 

 

 

 

WINNERS OF EASTER BONNETS  

AND GOLF CART DECOR 

 

 



HAPPY EASTER 

DINNER 



Italian Dinner 
 

June 11th, 2:00 – 4:00 PM 

Hosted and Prepared by: 

Dawn and Lisa Karaszewski 

 

Menu consists of: 

Grilled Chicken w/Alfredo Fettuccini 

Lasagna - Spaghetti 

Caesar Salad w/Breadsticks 

 

Reservations Required via Presale Tickets 

Cost: $6.00/person HOA Members 

$8.00/person all others 

 

*Wine will be served with dinner via donation, not sold and not 

considered part of your ticket purchase. 

 

Tickets can be purchased from: 

Lisa or Dawn, 114 Silvercrest Drive 

 313-205-9176 – Lisa 

 574-318-5985 – Dawn 

 

Brin McDonald, 137 Silvercrest Drive 

 863-604-9780 – Brin 

 

Also available from Bonnie at the Office.  

 

 

http://renovatingyourmind.com/2013/01/22/fruit-of-the-vine-let-me-tell-you-about-wine/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


LHV Residents Corner     

A Place for our Residents Services 

 
 
 

Handy Man at your Service 
 

Jerry Sibila 
Cell: 910-876-7221 
58 Sargent St. 
   
No job to small!! Give me 
a call and we can discuss 
what you need done. 

Floors – Plumbing – Ceiling Fans – Painting – - 
Household Repairs – Bathroom Remodel – Kitchen 
Remodel – New Windows - ETC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

                                            SIGNING AGENT                       
       Notary Public                          

                                                       VALERIE TREJO 
                                                

                                                           863-333-1077 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
I do alterations, mending, sewing!!  Years of 
experience from Weddings to replacing 
zipper.  Call: “863-307-7206” or email 
“jultz56@yahoo.com” 
 
Julie Camp 
113 Reineke 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Transportation  

Service 

 

Airport Shuttle 

Doctor Appointments 

Grocery Shopping 

    Ride With A Neighbor Not A Stranger 

Call Mike 

49 Sargent St 

863-336-1152 

mailto:jultz56@yahoo.com


 

 

Brown Insurance Group 
Complete Retirement Services 

 
Annuities, Life Insurance, 401 and IRA Roll overs, 

and Medicare Plans 
 

863-651-7784 
 

David Brown 
  Independent Agent 

    Dbrown0115@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

863.812.4741     800.681.3772



 

Missing or torn insulation and vapor barrier can allow 

moisture, mold and mildew to build up, and 

provide access to insects and rodents into your home! 

Call today for a FREE Under Home Inspection 
To our valued customers. 

During the current times we wanted to let you know that we 

are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our 

workers safety but yours as well. We check workers’ temperatures 

each morning and have limited the amount of contact our crews 

have with each other. Our crews work in Tyvek suits with respire­ 

tors which helps to ensure your safety as well as theirs. 

As a company, we want your business and there is no need for 

any contact if you so choose. Our business is deemed an "Essen­ 

tial Business" and we are here for you when you need us. You can 

schedule your inspection by calling 1-800-681-3772. 

 
Wishing you good health and safety, The 

Florida Anchor & Barrier Team 

 

We Also Fi Soft Floors! 

ESTIMATES 
ALWAYS FREE 

OVER 10,000 
VAPOR BARRIERS 
  INSTALLED  

State Certified General Contractor CGC#004138 

State Licensed Mobile Home Contractor #IH/102549/1 

Insured• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance 
0 

Family Owned & Operated BBB  Senior or Military Discounts 
. 

•,,. _,. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For residents of Lake Hammock 
Village, I give a 20% discount. 
 
Call or text me at 407 276-2307. 
If I don’t answer, please leave a 
voice mail as I work full-time. 
 
I have Look Books available and will 
be glad to drop them off to Lake 
Hammock Village residents. 
 
 
 
 
 

Lake Hammock Village 
Mary Kay Independent 

Beauty Consultant 

Carol Radden 

Lake Hammock Village 
Mary Kay Independent 

Beauty Consultant 

Carol Radden 



Insurance Program 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mobile • Modular • Manufactured 
Home • Condo 

1 · Highlights of the Program 
• "A" Rated Insurance • Approved Park 

• Owner/Tenant • Private Property 

• Seasonal & Rental • 1970 and Newer Homes 

• Value 10k to 125k • Replacement Cost 
• Rates from $212.00    Golf Cart Coverage 

Mr. Auto 
INSURANCE 

Toll Free 1-8 88-249-5464 

P.O. Box 1565 • Haines City, FL 33845  

Roger Brandjes - License A028734 

CALL FOR A QUOTE 

863-557-5465 

NEW LOWER RATES 

 

Or apply online 

MrAutoFL.com 
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